CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 15th January, 2018.

Present:   Cllrs:   B Morris (Chairman), T. Mason, A Price, D Raymond, Jill Morgan
Apologies:  Cllrs:  G Thomas
1. Minutes 
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 18th December, 2017, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. A. Price, seconded by Cllr. T Mason.

2. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders - ongoing
· Public Toilets – Agreement with the Mathry Hall Committee..  Cllr. Jill Morgan will be taking the draft agreement to their next meeting this Thursday 18th January.
· PCC – proposal to recharge Mathry Community Council for cost of holding an election in Mathry.
The Councillors discussed this – see Precept.

3. FINANCE 
           Payments requested:   Cllr. A Price – on-going toilet building advance - £100
                                                John Price -  glass for toilet building - £18.30
           Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason

           Payments received:  Pembs County Council – precept payment of £1333 .00.
           Account information:  balance of current a/c as at 31st December, 2017 - £2420.15
                                              Balance of deposit a/c as at 31st December, 2017 - £3009.00

                                     
4. PLANNING
5. Planning Applications

PCC
17/0877/PA:  Land to the west of Maesglas, Castlemorris – alterations and widening of access, creation of a hardstanding and siting of a storage container for storage of materials ancillary to the forestry use of the land (in retrospect).  No adverse comment.
PCNPA

NP/17/0744/FUL:  Maes yr Haf, Abercastle – 1.5 storey side extension to create garden room and sun lounge.  No adverse comment.
6. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) PALC – letter informing Mathry Community Council that PALC will be amalgamating with OVW at the end of January and inviting Mathry CC to become a member of OVW at a 50% discount for this year (commencing April) received.  A refund of PALC subscriptions will also be available.  Invitation to a meeting at the Johnston Institute at 7.00pm on the 17th January.  It was agreed that Mathry Community Council will join OVW.  Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price, seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.
b)  OVW – current training programme received .

c)  C Cllr. N Prior – Council Tax flyer received.







d)  Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum News received.
e)  C Cllr. N Prior – breakdown of published costs associated with holding an election averaged out over 

    all councils in Wales received.
f)  St. Davids Peninsular Community Land Trust Affordable Housing Project – background and information 

    received – passed to Cllr. Jill Morgan. 
g) Email from Mr. Robbie Henderson re state of road by Ty Cant Farm, Welsh Hook.  The Councillors discussed this email with C Cllr. Prior and the Clerk was asked to send the email to Mr. Darren Thomas to see if something can be done to alleviate the problem. 

7. PUBLIC TOILET
Nothing further to report.

8. FRENCH TWINNING

There is a meeting tomorrow for those going on the next trip.     Mr. A Harries has not yet responded to the Council’s invitation to attend a Council meeting to discuss future events.


9. COMMUNITY HALL
The Xmas Event was very successful.  The draft agreement on the public toilets will be discussed at their next meeting. A key box has been installed outside the hall for Community Council use.

10. PRECEPT
After further discussion with regard to possible liability for the cost of an election in Mathry. Should an election be held, the Community Council will have to pay all costs.   Cllr. A Price proposed an increase of £1000 to £5000 per annum in case this should happen.  Seconded by Cllr. T Mason.   All in favour.
11. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
C Cllr. Neil Prior spoke about a Welsh Government review of Town and Community Councils and promised information on the consultation for the next meeting. Cllr. Prior is working on ideas for community councils to work in partnership with the local authority.

12. CHURCH OF THE HOLY MARTYRS

Cllr. Bryn Morris was invited to the inauguration of the new Vicar.  Revd Michael Rowland will be running an extended parish with two Curates.

14.  Crossroads on the road to Abercastle

       The extra spoil put there last year by Pembs County Council is now extremely wet and muddy and   

       compromising access.  
Signed ………………………………………..

Date  …………………………………..
